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Dear Parent / Carers, 

The end of this academic school year is approaching fast, and we are aware that you will already be considering 
purchasing new uniform for your children in preparation for September. To support this, we have attached a 
detailed outline of our uniform expectations below.  

Although most of our students adhere to our uniform policy, consistently presenting well, we have noticed a 
select few who are not wearing the correct uniform. If your child arrives wearing an incorrect uniform in 
September, they could receive sanctions as detailed below.  

We will always offer to loan students a substitute from our uniform room in the first instance. If students refuse 
to borrow our uniform, they will be placed in the Reflection Room (C5), and if they continue to refuse, further 
sanctions could follow. Students will need to wear the correct uniform to be reintegrated into mainstream 
lessons. 

I’d like to bring to your attention the expectation of our school uniform policy: 

• Students must wear a black blazer with the Delta logo.  
• Students are required to wear a Delta clip on tie. This is provided to your child in year 7 free of charge, 

and it is your responsibility to replace this item if it is lost or becomes damaged. 
• Students must wear a plain white shirt that can be buttoned fully, it is our expectation that this is 

always tucked in. If students are repeatedly asked to tuck their shirt in, this could be considered 
refusing a reasonable request. 

• Trousers need to be full length below the ankle, not cropped. They need to be black and a 
conventional fit, not tight fitting or skinny fit. If your child arrives in trousers that do not adhere to the 
school’s uniform policy, they will be asked to change them.  

• Skirts need to be pleated and knee length. The skirt should not be tight fitting and students are not 
permitted to roll them up. Skirts should always be worn with tights 40+ denier. We do not permit 
students to wear skirts with long socks or leggings. If your child arrives wearing a skirt with no tights, 
they will be expected to borrow some.  

• Shoes must be formal and polishable. They must be fully black, and they should not represent a 
trainer or boot in any way. We do not allow coloured embellishments. Students will be placed in C5 
if they arrive wearing incorrect footwear and refuse to borrow. 

• Jumpers can be worn under a blazer; they must be plain black with a V-neck and no logo. They will 
not be allowed to wear a jumper if it doesn’t fit this description.  

• PE Kits are required on days where your child has a timetabled PE lesson. We expect students to wear 
a blue Delta PE T-shirt, black shorts or tracksuit bottom (plain) and black PE socks. Students can 
wear trainers for PE only. They will be given the opportunity to loan kit, and it will be classed as refusal 
if they don’t. 
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• Hairstyles must not be deemed extreme. We do not allow unnatural colours or cuts. We do not 
allow excessive hair accessories, such as bows or ribbons. Your child will be taken out of 
mainstream lessons if their hairstyle is considered extreme. 

• Piercings are not allowed. We do not allow ‘Clears’. This is non-negotiable. Students will be in C5 
until the piercing is removed. We advise any students getting piercings to do so at the beginning of the 
summer holidays to allow time to heal, as they will need to remove them before returning in September. 

• Jewellery is not allowed and will be confiscated with a C4 Other issued alongside if seen.  
• Make-up must be discreet. False eyelashes are not allowed under any circumstances. Your child 

will be asked to remove eye lashes if they are noticed and if they refuse, they will be sent to C5 until they 
do remove them. False nails and nail polish are also not acceptable. We will ask them to remove 
them and if they don’t, they will be placed in C5. 

• Students are expected to bring a bag every day. This should contain their stationery, planner and 
reading book at the very least. 

Lastly, we would like to thank you for your continued support. We have high standards and expectations at 
Serlby Park Academy, and presenting well is just one way in which our students can be successful. We wish 
you a restful summer, and we look forward to seeing you all in September. 
 
Yours Faithfully, 
 

 

Miss J Upright 

Assistant Principal 
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